NOTICE TO THE BAR

Oversight of Office of Foreclosure

Effective July 1, 2005, the oversight responsibility for the Office of Foreclosure will be transferred from the Superior
Court Clerk’s Office to the Civil Practice Division in the Office of Trial Court Services, Administrative Office of the
Courts. The mailing address and telephone number of the Office of Foreclosure will remain the same as at present. Thus,
all foreclosure filing fees should continue to be paid to and foreclosure pleadings and related documents should continue to
be filed with the Superior Court Clerk, Hughes Justice Complex, 25 Market Street, P. O. Box 971, Trenton, NJ 08625-
0971. All written communications with the Office of Foreclosure should be directed to the above address as well.

Questions regarding this transfer of oversight responsibility for the Office of Foreclosure may be directed to Kevin M.
Wolfe, Chief, Civil Practice Liaison, Civil Practice Division, Administrative Office of the Courts, at (609) 292-8470.

Philip S. Carchman, J.A.D.
Acting Administrative Director of the Courts
Dated: May 18, 2005
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